11 14			
姓名			
XL T			140

座位号

(在此卷上答题无效)

绝密 ★ 启用前

NWW.9aokZ 2024 届安徽省"江南十校"联考

语 英

注意事项:

- 1. 答卷前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡上。
- 2. 回答选择题时,选出每小题答案后,用铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号框涂黑。如 需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其他答案标号框。回答非选择题时,将答案写在答题卡上,写 在本试卷上无效。
 - 3. 考试结束后,将答题卡交回。

听力(共两节,满分30分) 第一部分

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂 到答题卡上。

第一节(共5小题,每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一 遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15

B. £9.18

C. £9.15

答案是 C.

- 1. Why did the woman stop playing the piano?
 - A. She didn't really enjoy it.
 - B. She wasn't very good at it.
 - C. She didn't have enough time.
- 2. What does the woman mean?
 - A. She is full.

- B. She wants some cake. C. She doesn't like the meal.
- 3. What is the relationship between the speakers?
 - Teacher and student.
- B. Doctor and patient.
- C. Husband and wife.

- 4. What time is it?
 - A. 9:30 a.m.

- B. 10:00 a.m.
- C. 10:30 a.m.
- 5. How will the woman probably go to the airport?
- A. By taxi.

- B. By train.
- C. By bus.

关注北京高考在线官方微信:

信号:bjgkzx),

获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

第二节(共15小题: 每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟; 听完后,各 小题给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. When was the man called?
 - A. Today.

- B. Yesterday.
- C. Two days ago.

- 7. What is wrong with the man's mother?
 - A. She is ill.

- B. She is dead.
- C. She is injured.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. What is the man mainly concerned about?
 - A. The green space.
- B. The number of homes. C. The suburb development.
- 9. What does the woman say the area was like?
 - A. It was dirty.

- B. It was crowded.
- C. It was dangerous.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. What are the speakers watching?
 - A. A movie.

- B. A stage performance. C. A TV show.

- 11. What is the man's job?
 - A. A cook.

- B. A salesman.
- C. A musician.

- 12. What is the woman trying to do?
 - A. Inform the man.
- B. Encourage the man.
- C. Consult the man.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

- 13. Why has the picnic been cancelled?
 - A. It has been raining.
 - B. The man has another plan.
 - C. The woman dislikes picnics.
- 14. What did the man do just now?
 - A. He watched a game.
- B. He played soccer.
- C. He did an experiment.
- 15. How does the woman probably feel about the exhibition?
 - A. Uninterested.
- B. Disappointed.
- C. Excited.
- 16. Which of the following are shown in the exhibition?
- B. Oil paintings.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

- 17. What is the talk mainly about?
 - A. A lecture on success.
- B. A graduation ceremony. C. A school award ceremony
- 18. What kind of school is it?
 - A. A girls' school.
- B. A boys' school.
- C. A mixed school.

- 19. Who is quoted in the talk?
 - A. A sportsman.
- B. A teacher.
- C. A singer.
- 20. What does the speaker say is the most important?
 - A. Confidence.
- B. Success.
- C. Trying.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

If your bookshelf is looking a little empty and collecting dust, or you're trying to start reading more, a book box will do it all for you and send you an accurate selection from your favourites.

Finding the right book subscription can be tricky, though, which is why we've gathered some of the best book subscription boxes in Australia for you to enjoy.

Bionic Book Subscription, \$75 per six months at Etsy

This personalized book subscription service will send you books via an algorithm (算法)that learns your taste preferences to select and send books you'll love. You can enjoy a mix of new and recent releases across fiction and contemporary classics.

Mystery Book Subscription Box, \$99.95 per quarter at Isubscribe

Enjoy a great selection of pre-loved books, coming straight to your door, with a range of extras to keep you reading comfortably. You can expect to receive three or six books sent to you month by month, according to your choice.

"Purchased as a gift subscription for Father's Day and he absolutely loves it! Such a fantastic and unique option for a book lover yourself or a loved one," a five-star reviewer said.

Australian Magazine Subscription, \$36.99 per month at Magshop

Magshop features all of the top selling Australian magazine subscriptions in one place, making it easy for you to enjoy your favourites. You'll find all kinds of books—from entertainment, lifestyle, fashion and beauty to games and puzzles, health and fitness, cooking, homes, and so much more.

Ultimate Mystery Book Subscription Box, \$190 per year at Etsy

Sent to you month by month, each box contains three or six great books with one hand-drawn bookmark, a new handmade candle in a variety of colours, smells and containers, and a new pair of socks.

关注北京高考在线官方微信: **京考一点通 (微信号:bjgkzx)**, 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

"Got 2/3 books so far and I'm loving the selection! Can't believe I got a perfect-condition hardcover on my first go. It was an amazing surprise. The custom little bookmarks are cute too. I'd recommend this subscription in a heartbeat and can't wait to purchase a second round," a five-star reviewer said.

- 21. Which one is the least costly if you subscribe for a year?
 - A. Bionic Book Subscription.
 - B. Mystery Book Subscription Box.
 - C. Australian Magazine Subscription.
 - D. Ultimate Mystery Book Subscription Box.
- 22. What do we know about Australian Magazine Subscription?
 - A. It covers a wide range of interest.
 - B. It contains extra hand-made items.
 - C. It can be purchased as a gift subscription.
 - D. It learns readers' taste preferences via an algorithm.
- 23. What do Mystery Book Subscription Box and Ultimate Mystery Book Subscription Box have in common?
 - A supply of top-selling books.
- B. A service of monthly delivery.
- C. A mix of new and recent releases.
- D. A selection of amazing hardcovers.

B

Heman Bekele is not your typical high school student. Rather than spending his free time playing video games or staring at his phone, this 14 year-old from Fairfax, Virginia was calling professors and conducting experiments, all to create a soap that could treat skin cancer, and to make it affordable for everyone who needs it. His work won him the grand prize in this year's 3M Young Scientist's Challenge, a competition that encourages kids to think of unique ways to solve everyday problems.

Growing up in Ethiopia, Bekele found in pity that people working outside were likely to end up getting skin cancer. Skin cancer did have cures and was treatable in most cases. However, the average price of skin cancer treatment globally was almost \$40,000. Those shocking statistics really inspired him to create a more accessible solution. He started doing experiments and working on different things, and that turned into his bar of soap as a project.

A lot of his research and development started in his family's kitchen and in his basement. But as he reached the final of the competition, he realized that he did need to do a little bit more outside of just his house. So he reached out to people at University of Virginia and people at Georgetown, and he got a lot of assistance. The number one person would be Deborah Isabelle, who helped him organize and

structure his ideas during the finalist competition. Bekele said that he definitely couldn't have done that all by himself.

Bekele's award-winning soap is a compound based bar of soap and it's charged with different cancer fighting chemicals. The color of the soap is a bit of a dark type of white and it has a rough surface, which could be a good exfoliant (去角质剂). It does have a strong medicine smell and feel a bit stickier. The whole point of it is that even once you wash off the soaps, the medicinal parts will stay on your skin. It can activate the body's immune cells to defend cancer.

Bekele won 25,000 prize money and he was going to use it to continue research. He said, "I still need a lot of resources to be able to conduct this research, so this money will definitely help me achieve it."

- 24. Why did Heman Bekele start working on creating the soap?
 - A. Because he thought it was a fun project.
 - B. Because he wanted to win a science competition.
 - C. Because he found skin cancer treatment unaffordable.
 - D. Because he wanted to create a unique soap for everyone.
- 25. What can we learn from Bekele's preparations for the final?
 - A. Well begun is half done.

- B. Learn humbly, ask willingly.
- C. Actions speak louder than words.
- D. Hope for the best, prepare for the worst.
- 26. What is paragraph 4 of the text mainly about?
 - A. What features the soap has.

- C. What chemicals the soap contains.
- produced.

 on the passage?

 B. Friendly and ambitious.

 Caring and dever
- 27. Which words can be used to describe Bekele according to the passage?
 - A. Patient and talented.

C. Cautious and generous.

Fashion designers have a big say in what's considered beautiful. They pick who's in their shows and ads, shaping what's celebrated as beauty. But this power also means responsibility — it can be used to leave people out or lift them up.

When I was young, fashion was my world. I pored over various fashion magazines at my local bookstore, desiring to be tall, thin, and have long, shiny hair to fit the ideal. I wanted to be like those models, so I stopped eating. It was a tough time; my eating disorder consumed me. It took years to break free from its control, allowing me to focus on my true passions.

For so long, the fashion industry has worked hard to set an ideal of beauty that celebrates thin, young, white, and able-bodied models as the ideal. It's impossible not to be exposed to images of models that have been photoshopped to where there's not a single spot in sight. This idea is everywhere, and it hurts people. Shockingly, around 91% of women are unhappy with their appearance. It's sad that teens grow up in a society where they deny themselves.

There's progress — models and musicians promote body positivity. However, the pressure to meet unrealistic standards remains. Changing these standards involves bravely celebrating diverse beauty. True inclusivity goes beyond appearances. It requires diverse decision-makers, photographers, and casting directors cooperating. Young designers often overlook this crucial aspect. Hiring plus-size or transgender photographers, diverse casting directors, or makeup artists who understand the importance of accommodating to various skin tones, is vital for an overall approach.

We aimed to redefine the "bikini body" standards. However, the goal isn't for the consumer's body to change but for clothes to accommodate all sizes. We need more fashion for everyone, no matter their size or where they shop. It's our responsibility as designers to challenge this narrow beauty definition. My hope is for future teens to escape the pressures I faced, developing a fashion industry celebrating diverse identities.

- 28. What does the underlined phrase "pored over" in paragraph 2 probably mean?
 - Classified carefully.

B. Read attentively.

C. Compared thoroughly.

- D. Recommended sincerely.
- 29. What is the impact of the initial beauty ideals set by the fashion industry?
 - A. Causing self-denial.

B. Generating individuality.

C. Focusing on true passions.

- D. Contributing to self-confidence.
- 30. What can be inferred about true inclusivity?
 - A. It encourages personal effort.
- B. It satisfies traditional standards.
- C. It focuses on physical appearances.
- D. It calls for diversity and cooperation.
- 31. Which of the following will the author probably agree with?
 - Customers will change their body shapes.
 - B. Future teens will redefine fashion standards.
 - C. Fashion should celebrate everyone's uniqueness.
 - D. "Bikini body" standards should be strengthened.

D

Power often boosts an employee's creativity because being powerful liberates the individual from restrictions. However, new research shows that employees who are not in positions of power can become more creative when given time to "warm up" to a task by engaging in the creative task more than once.

"This is important because when people with more power are able to express their creative ideas more than those with less power, which leads to a rich-get-richer dynamic that strengthens these power imbalances," said Brian Lucas, assistant professor in the Cornell University. "Understanding ways to

boost the creativity of lower power workers can help them find the right way to deal with this low-power disadvantage, "Lucas said.

Lucas and his colleagues conducted two studies to reach their conclusion. In the first study, they divided the creative idea generation session into two rounds consisting of a one-minute "warm up" followed by a second round in which the participants could take as long as they wanted. Participants were randomly assigned to a high-power condition or a low-power condition, and feelings of power were generated with a role manipulation (操纵) where participants were given a leadership role and control over resources (high power) or an employee role with no control over resources (low power). The study found that high-power individuals were more creative than low-power individuals in the warm-up round. There was no difference, though, in creativity in the second round.

In the second study, the researchers gave them a different creative task and increased the number of rounds from two sessions to five, taking as long as they like to complete the task. Similar to the first study, the study found that high-power individuals were more creative than low-power individuals in the first round. But the creativity of low-power individuals caught up to the creativity of the high-power individuals after the first round.

"The low-power warm-up effect suggests a simple intervention that empowers all employees to tap their creative potential and overcomes power imbalances in the workplace: when pursuing creative work, let employees warm up first," Lucas said.

- 32. Why does Locus think it important to boost the creativity of lower power workers?
 - A. It maintains power imbalances.
 - B. It motivates their ambition to catch up.
 - C. It creates a competitive work environment.
 - D. It encourages a workplace with more equality.
- articipants? 33. How did Lucas and his co-authors stimulate feelings of power in the participants?
 - A. Through a creative task with time limits.
 - B. Through providing them with different positions.
 - C. Through a competition between leaders and employees.
 - D. Through assigning them to different conditions intentionally.
- 34. How did the second study differ from the first study?
 - A. It had fewer rounds.

- B. It involved more participants.
- C. Participants had a changed task.
- D. Participants' creativity gap became wider.
- 35. Which of the following is the best title for the text?
 - A. Power tends to encourage creative ideas.
 - B. Changing tasks boosts all the employees' creativity.
 - C. Warm-up time corrects creativity power imbalances.
 - D. Low-power individuals outperform the high-power ones.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

With everything going on in the world, it's no wonder so many of us are struggling to sleep. 36 And it's hard to fall back asleep again. However, simple steps before bed can help.

Test your pillow. If you bought your pillow in 2022, it's already old. The National Sleep Foundation suggests replacing your pillow every one to two years. 37 "When your brain is sending pain signals, it can't send sleep signals," says Dr Michael J Breus, a clinical psychologist and sleep specialist.

Get an hour of sunlight each day. Morning sunlight is important for good sleep. "It stops producing melatonin(褪黑素) in your brain, which, helps relieve the sleepy morning feeling," Breus says. It also sets a mental timer to produce melatonin, the so-called sleep hormone, that evening. Aim for 15 to 30 minutes of direct light first and two 15-minute outdoor breaks during the day. ____38___

Skip salty snacks before bed. In a Japanese study, researchers followed 321 patients with high-salt diets and sleep issues for 12 weeks. ____39___ And those who consumed more salt woke up more often to go to the bathroom.

- A. Avoid arguments with your family.
- B. Handle your troubles before dinner.
- C. It signals your brain that it is time to be awake.
- D. It contributes to good health when exposed to light.
- E. It's normal to wake up at night, especially as you age.
- F. A used one in the past can cause neck pain and restless sleep.
- G. When people cut them down, their average toilet trips decreased.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

55. A. pain

第一节(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

It was a winter after	noon when I tripped o	ver a high kerb (马路牙-	子). Suddenly, I was flying			
through the air. It was only the next morning when I tried to take a photo of some splendic						
sunlight 41 into my kitchen, that I had to face the reality: I could no longer lift my camera, le						
alone use it. Later, a hospita	al appointment 42	my worst fear — the arm	n needed total rest.			
Soon I became impa	tient. I couldn't travel	much. Surfing online, I	43 the concept of			
gratitude intervention, a m	ethod to boost 44	and well-being by bein	g grateful. I had never been			
wildly45_ about the	concept of counting o	ne's blessings. However,	a Californian psychologist,			
Sonja Lyubomirsky, has	46 research int	o something much more	e creative — using a daily			
photography 47 as a	tool for enhanced gratitude	ude.				
Lyubomirsky's instruc	ctions are 48, but	not necessarily easy to	carry out. Take photographs			
throughout the day of things central to who you are. Reading how participants assigned to the gratitude						
interventions 49 experienced enhanced positive emotions, a sense of connectedness, more support						
and less, I decided	to carry on.					
Taking a single photo was painful, but the51 to find anything to feel grateful about, and then						
to record it, started to greatly both my mood and my images. I began to photograph the 53						
of my days. Despite everything, I found I could find magic in the daily routines. Life seems repetitive						
and54 when you don't notice the55 of each moment and the constant small changes that						
are going on all around you. Don't just take my word for it — experience it for yourself.						
41. A. winding	B. streaming	C. sticking	D. knocking			
42. A. confirmed	B. removed	C. relieved	D. overcame			
43. A. broke into	B. made up	C. took down	D. came across			
44. A. dream	B. thought	C. mood	D. desire			
45. A. enthusiastic	B. confused	C. nervous	D. particular			
46. A. consulted	B. imagined	C. pioneered	D. observed			
47. A. lesson	B. skill	C. plan	D. practice			
48. A. complex	B. simple	C. normal	D. abstract			
49. A. occasionally	B. hardly	C. significantly	D. slightly			
50. A. interruption	B. loneliness	C. willingness	D. motivation			
51. A. struggle	B. excuse	C. opportunity	D. promise			
51. A. struggle 52. A. keep	B. balance	C. ruin	D. improve			
53. A. details	B. surprises	C. changes	D. achievements			
54. A. wonderful	B. meaningful	C. unfair	D. boring			

B. anxiety

C. uniqueness

D. challenge

第二节 (共10小题; 每小题1.5分, 满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

philosopher Confucius, ____56___ (write) somewhere between the Spring and Autumn Period and the Warring States Period more than 2,000 years ago. It ____57__ (highlight) the political and moral ideas of Confucius and Confucianism.

**Ren* is a core concept in the book adopted by Confucius with original meaning of loving others.

*___58___ (represent) a high moral standard, it includes all virtues. Confucius stresses that self-discipline is ___59__ must for practicing the rules of propriety (*L) and achieving *ren.*

Society has developed greatly and huge changes ___60__ (occur) as well after the birth of *the Analects of Confucius. Nevertheless, it contains lots of ideas beyond the passage of time, some of ___61__ are still relevant today. For example, Confucius analyzes the relationship between learning and thinking by saying that learning without thinking leads to confusion while thinking without learning ends in puzzlement. Besides, *the Analects of Confucius* also ___62__ (vivid) shows the images of Confucius's students. Zi Lu is straightforward, Zi Gong is smart, and Yan Hui is mild and capable. Confucius insists on treating students __63__ individuals to achieve full potential, which is ___64__ (consist) with some of

The Analects of Confucius (《论语》) records the words and deeds of the ancient Chinese

The Analects of Confucius is a fine example of world literature, and the publication of its 65 (version) in various languages will further enhance cultural exchanges between China and the world.



the modern educational thoughts.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

假定你是希望中学的李华,你的加拿大朋友 Peter 即将作为交换生来你校学习,发邮件向你了解学校的相关情况,请你回复邮件,内容包括:

- (1) 校园环境;
- (2) 校园生活。

注意:

- (1) 写作词数应为80个左右;
- (2) 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Dear Peter,

I hope this message finds you well.

Yours sincerely, Li Hua

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

In a very cold January, a puppy wandered around Mr. Lacey's house, where he lived with his wife Mamie and their daughter Doris. Icicles (冰锥) hung three feet or more from the roofs of houses and snow swallowed up cars.

The puppy had been abandoned, and it made its way down the road toward the Laceys' small house, with its ears down and trembling from shyness and cold. Doris, whose school had been called off because of the snow, was clearing the steps when she spotted the puppy on the road.

"Come on, little dog!" she called it over. The puppy shyly wagged its tail when Doris approached. As soon as Doris put the dog down in the kitchen, her mom, Mrs. Lacey, asked where the dog came from. Mr. Lacey, who was cleaning his fingernails with his pocketknife at the table, said, "I don't know where it came from, but I know for sure where it's going." Doris hugged the puppy hard against her. She said nothing.

stayed in the basement, and Doris fed it leftovers, even though her mom didn't want to waste food. Doris thought the puppy was around six months old and would be quite noisy sometimes. Surprisingly, the puppy behaved well, didn't cry or make trouble in the basement, and only followed Doris upstairs when she invited it. Doris often found it on the basement steps listening to the kitchen talk and smelling the food. She felt the puppy wanted company.

Even after a week, Doris didn't name the dog, knowing her parents wouldn't let her keep it. Her father made so little money that any pets were out of the question. Desperate to keep the dog, Doris tried to convince her parents by praising the dog's good behavior and expressing her love for it, but her parents didn't give a definite answer.

Despite her efforts, Doris secretly wished the bad weather would never go away, fearing the puppy's unavoidable trip to the shelter. However, nine days after the dog had arrived, the sun was shining.

注意:

- (1) 续写词数应为 150 个左右;
- (2) 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

Doris knew it was time to say goodbye to the dog and felt rather worried.

Doris put her hand to her mouth and couldn't believe what she had heard.

2024 届安徽省"江南十校"联考

英语试题评分参考

-	-	
ш	-	-
H	•	/ 1
		/4

1-5 CABCA 6-10 BCAAB 11-15 CBABC 16-20 ACBAC

阅读

21-23 AAB 24-27 CBAD 28-31 BADC 32-35 DBCC 36-40 EFCGB

完形填空

41-45 BADCA 46-50 CDBCB 51-55 ADADC

语法填空

56. written 57. highlights 58. Representing 59. a 60. have occurred

61. which 62. vividly 63. as 64. consistent 65. versions

写作:

第一节 范文

Dear Peter,

I hope this message finds you well. I want to take a moment to describe my school to you.

Our campus is attractive with green grass, tall trees and modern buildings. The atmosphere is inviting and perfect for both studies and leisure. Campus life here is lively and diverse. From dynamic classrooms to engaging clubs and sports activities, there's always excitement around. What makes it even better is the friendly communication among students. We support each other like a big family.

Can't wait to share more about my campus life with you!

Your sincerely, Li Hua

第二节 范文

Doris knew it was time to say goodbye to the dog and felt rather worried. She was sitting alone in the living room, hugging a pillow and rocking back and forth on the edge of a chair. She was trying not to cry but she was not strong enough. Her face was wet and red, her eyes full of sadness. Just as Doris was at her lowest, her parents appeared from the doorway. With a smile on Mrs. Lacey's face, she said, "Honey, papa and I have agreed to keep the puppy as a part of our family

Doris put her hand to her mouth and couldn't believe what she had heard. She looked at her parents surprisedly. "Doris, you were right. He has brought so much happiness to us," Mr. Lacey continued, "and I drove by the local animal shelter yesterday. The conditions there are quite poor. We can't leave him there." Doris smiled with tears of happiness in her eyes and threw her arms around her parents. She knew they not only embraced the puppy into their family but also gave him a chance at a much happier life.kzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

第一部分 听力 (听力材料附后)

第二部分 阅读理解答案及解析 【第一节】

A篇【答案】21.A 22.A 23.B

【解析】

【语篇解读】本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了澳大利亚几个书籍订阅盒(book subscription boxes)服务。

【21 题详解】细节理解题。根据每个书籍订阅盒后面的价格 Bionic Book Subscription, \$75 per six months(每六个月\$75),Mystery Book Subscription Box, \$99.95 per quarter(每个季度\$99.95), Australian Magazine Subscription, \$36.99 per month(每个月\$36.99),Ultimate Mystery Book Subscription Box, \$190 per year (每年\$190),可以推算出花钱最少的是 Bionic Book Subscription,故选 A。

【22 题详解】细节理解题。根据 "Australian Magazine Subscription"中的 "You'll find all kinds of books – from entertainment, lifestyle, fashion and beauty to games and puzzles, health and fitness, cooking, homes, and so much more."可知,该订阅盒可涵盖很多书籍,可以满足书籍爱好者的广泛兴趣,故选 A。

【23 题详解】归纳推理题。根据 "Mystery Book Subscription Box" 中的 "You can expect to receive three or six books sent to you month by month" 和 "Ultimate Mystery Book Subscription Box" 中 "Sent to you month by month" 可知,这两个订阅盒都是按月将书籍送到顾客手中,故选 B。

B篇【答案】24. C 25. B 26. A 27. D

【解析】

【语篇解读】本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了天才少年 Heman Bekele 发明治疗皮肤癌肥皂的故事。

【24 题详解】细节理解题。根据第一段的 "---and to make it affordable for everyone who needs it" 和第二段中 "Skin cancer did have cures and was treatable in most cases. However, the average price of skin cancer treatment globally was almost \$40,000" 可知, Heman Bekele 正是因为发现很多皮肤癌患者负担不起治疗费用,才决心发明治疗皮肤癌的肥皂,让人们能够负担得起治疗皮肤癌,故选 C。

【25 题详解】推理判断题。根据第三段的 "So he reached out to people at University of Virginia and people at Georgetown, and he got a lot of assistance. The number one person would be Deborah Isabelle, who helped him organize and structure his ideas during the finalist competition." 可知,Heman Bekele 在最后阶段寻求了很多外界的帮助,尤其是 Deborah Isabelle 的帮助。所以看出他善于寻求帮助,虚心求教。A 是"良好的开端是成功的一半";B 是"虚心学习,乐意请教";C 是"事实胜于雄辩";D 是"抱最好的希望,做最坏的打算",故选 B。 【26 题详解】段落主旨题。根据整个段落的描述,可知该段主要描述了肥皂的颜色,表层,气味和功效等特征、构造 A

征, 故选 A。 关注北京高考在线官方微信: **京考一点通 (微信号:**bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

【27 题详解】推理判断题。本题考察对人物 Heman Bekele 品质的概括。他一心要为皮肤癌患者研发出一款

负担得起的治疗肥皂,自始自终积极投身于肥皂的研发制作,由此可见,他不仅具有爱心,还非常专注和投入,故选 D。

C篇【答案】28.B 29.A 30.D 31.C

【解析】

【语篇解读】本文是一篇议论文,通过对时尚标准的讨论、强调打破传统观念、建立多样性的时尚标准。

【28 题详解】词义猜测题。根据第二段第一句"When I was young, fashion was my world."可知,作者对时尚非常感兴趣,所以会在书店里"认真阅读 (read attentively)"各种时尚杂志,故选 B。

【29 题详解】推理判断题。根据第三段中 "This idea is everywhere, and it hurts people. Shockingly, around 91% of women are unhappy with their appearance. It's sad that teens grow up in a society where they deny themselves." 可知,时尚界设立的美的标准致使多数女性不满意自己的容貌,从而否定自己,故选 A。

【30 题详解】推理判断题。根据第四段的描述可知,"真正的包容性"是超越外形的,它呼吁不同时尚行业的从业者们进行合作,故选 D。

【31 题详解】推理判断题。根据文章最后一句 "My hope is for future teens to escape the pressures I faced, developing a fashion industry celebrating diverse identities.",作者希望未来的青少年能够避免她曾经面临的压力,建立一个鼓励多样性的时尚界,由此可知,作者会赞同:时尚界应该崇尚独特性,故选 C。

D篇【答案】32.D 33.B 34.C 35.C

【解析】

【语篇解读】本文是一篇说明文。研究发现,给予热身时间后,职位低的员工的创造力可以得到提升。

【32 题详解】 细节理解题。根据第二段中 "Understanding ways to boost the creativity of lower power workers can help them find the right way to deal with this low-power disadvantage, generate more creative ideas and promote a fairer workplace." 可知,了解如何促进职位较低员工的创造力,能够帮助他们找到正确的方法来应对职位低的劣势,让他们产生更多创造性想法,从而促进工作场所更加公平公正,故选 D。

【33 题详解】推理判断题。根据第三段中"---and feelings of power were generated with a role manipulation(操纵) where participants were given a leadership role and control over resources (high power) or an employee role with no control over resources (low power)"可知, "feelings of power"是通过给予参与者不同的角色(leadership 或employee role)来产生的,故选 B。

【34 题详解】细节理解题。根据第四段中"In the second study, the researchers gave them a different creative task and increased the number of rounds from two sessions to five, taking as long as they like to complete the task."可知第二项研究中,任务发生了改变,故选 C。

【35题译解】主旨大意题》研究发现,一般情况作信取位高的员工比职位低的贵工更具有创造分产恒是热身

环节可以激发职位低的员工的创造力,从而创造一个更加公平的工作环境,故选 C "热身能够纠正创造能力的不均衡"。

【第二节】七选五答案及解析

【答案】36. E 37.F 38. C 39. G 40. B

【解析】

【语篇解读】本文为说明文,主题内容为健康的生活方式。当代社会,很多人都出现了睡眠质量问题,本文提出了几条建议,以帮助读者提高睡眠质量。

【36 题详解】空格位于段中。空格前描述了现代社会普遍存在睡眠质量问题,空格后描述很难再次入睡。E 选项"随着年龄增长,半夜醒来很正常",在此处能起到承上启下的作用。

【37 题详解】 空格位于段中。上文提到需要每 1-2 年更换枕头,下文继续谈论疼痛带来的影响。F 选项中的 代词 "one"指代上文的 pillow, 进一步解释原因:用过很久的枕头可能导致颈部疼痛和失眠。

【38 题详解】空格位于段末。根据本段首句 "Get an hour of sunlight each day." 可知,本段建议要接受足够的阳光。C 选项中的 "It" 指代上文提到的接受阳光直射和户外休息的行为。这种行为是为了提醒大脑白天保持清醒。此题干扰项 D "接受阳光会促进健康",与本段主旨无关。

【39 题详解】 空格位于段中。根据空格后 "And those who consumed more salt woke up more often to go to the bathroom."可知,答案为 G。G 选项指出减少高盐饮食后,起夜次数会减少,与下文"摄入高盐的更频繁去卫生间"的论述相呼应。

【40 题详解】空格位于段首。本段大意为:如果需要向家人抱怨,不要拖到晚上。睡前的争论对睡眠有影响,甚至影响第二天的心情。根据大意,本段的建议应该是在晚饭前处理好麻烦,故选 B。

第三部分 语言应用

【第一节】完形填空答案及解析

【语篇解读】本文为记叙文, 主题内容为积极的生活态度。"我" 胳膊受伤, 在家休养时从网上了解到一种通过学会感恩, 提升幸福指数的方式——拍摄日常照片、寻找机会感恩。"我"由此在单调重复的日常中寻找到了生命的神奇, 感受到了生活的快乐。本文旨在培养学生的健康情感, 引导学生热爱生活, 学会感恩。

【41 题详解】B,考查动词。第二天早晨,"我"试图拍摄照射进(stream into)厨房的灿烂阳光。 "Stream" 可以表示 "light shines strongly into or out of someplace."

【42 题详解】A,考查动词。医院证实(confirm)了"我"最担心的事情:胳膊需要彻底休息。

【43 题详解】D, 考查动词短语。上网时, 偶然看到 (come across) 一个学会感恩的理念。

【44 题详解】C,考查名词。从后文可知,参与者通过感恩来提升情绪(mood)和幸福感。

【45/题消解】高考考查形容词。信我"从来没有对感恩的理念这么充满热情,penthusiastic资料及排名分析信息。

- 【46 题详解】C,考查动词。加拿大心理学家 Sonja Lyubomirsky 开辟(pioneer)了更有创意的新研究:将每 天拍照片的做法(practice)作为增强感恩的工具。
- 【47 题详解】D,考查名词。同 46。
- 【48 题详解】B,考查形容词。Lyubomirsky 的方法说起来简单,但做起来并不容易。
- 【49 题详解】C,考查副词。参与者们极大地(significantly)体验到了积极情绪的增强。
- 【50 题详解】B,考查名词。参与者们体验到更多的支持,孤独感(Ioneliness)减少。
- 【51 题详解】A, 考查名词。拍摄单张照片很痛苦,但寻找感恩对象和记录感恩的艰难(struggle),开始在很大程度上提升(improve)"我"的心情和形象。
- 【52 题详解】D, 考查动词。同 51。
- 【53 题详解】A,考查名词。从后文的"daily routines"可知"我"开始拍摄每天生活中的细节(details)。
- 【54 题详解】 D, 考查形容词。如果你没有注意到每一刻的独特性(uniqueness), 生活似乎是重复和无聊的(boring)。
- 【55 题详解】C,考查名词。同 54。

【第二节】语法填空答案及解析

- 【语篇解读】本文是一篇说明文,主要介绍了中国古代经典《论语》。
- 【56 题详解】written, 考查非谓语动词。空格处为过去分词, 作后置定语, 修饰 The Analects of Confucius。
- 【57 题详解】highlights,考查动词时态和主谓一致。这句话是描述《论语》的内容,故用一般现在时。
- 【58 题详解】Representing,考查非谓语动词。句意:"仁"代表了一种高的道德标准,它涵盖了所有美德。根据句意,此处用现在分词做状语。
- 【59 题详解】a,考查冠词。句意:孔子强调自律是践行"礼"和"仁"的必备品质。此处 must 作名词,需不定 冠词修饰。
- 【60 题详解】have occurred,考查动词时态。句意:《论语》问世以后,社会有了巨大的发展,也经历了很多的变化。由前文的"Society has developed"可知,此处时态应为现在完成时。
- 【61 题详解】which, 考查定语从句。分析句子结构可知此处为非限制性定语从句。
- 【62 题详解】vividly, 考查副词。副词 vividly 修饰动词 shows。
- 【63 题详解】as,考查介词。句意:孔子坚持把学生当作个体对待,以充分发挥他们的潜力。此处介词 as 表示"作为"。
- 【64 题详解】consistent,考查形容词。 "be consistent with"表示 "与---一致"。句意: 这与现代的教育理念是一致的。
- 【65 题详解】versions,考查名词复数。根据后文"in various languages"可以推断此处应是复数形式,"the publication of its versions in various languages"表示"不同语言版本的出版"。 关注北京高考在线官方微信: 只有一点通 (微信号: b) gkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

英语听力材料

Text 1

M: I just love the piano. There's an endless variety of music that can be played on it.

W: I really enjoy it too. I used to be really good at piano actually. But I stopped playing in high school because I was so busy. (1)

Text 2

M: Can I offer you another piece of cake?

W: Thank you. If I had it, I would burst. (2) It's nice of you to prepare this meal for me.

M: Great. As long as you enjoyed it.

Text 3

W: So, tell me sir, when did you first notice the problem with your leg? I will examine it later. (3)

M: I was at a restaurant with my wife and friends about three weeks ago. I suddenly felt a sharp pain.

Text 4

W: George, where have you been? You said nine o'clock. I've been waiting here for an hour and a half since then.

(4)

M: I'm really sorry, Jenny. I set off at eight this morning, and would you believe I've been stuck in traffic?

Text 5

W: Do you know if the last bus has gone?

M: I'm afraid it left a couple of minutes ago.

W: Oh no! Do you know where I can get a taxi to the airport?(5)

M: You can go to the Red Star Square near the railway station. There are usually a few taxis there.

Text 6

M: I came as soon as I could.

W: Did Caroline call you just now?

M: No, it was last night, but I didn't have the car. (6) I'm sorry I wasn't here to help.

W: It's OK. You missed the drama, but she's OK now. She's just a little shaky.

M: Poor Mom. (7) I thought she would be dead, the way Caroline explained it to me.

W: Oh no, she's tough. She didn't even break any bones. Just a few marks. (7)

M: Where did she fall?

W: The carpet on the stairs was loose and she went head first.

M: Wow. She had a lucky escape.

Text 7

W: What do you think of the development?

M: You're creating a whole new community.

W: We certainly are — 400 homes, 40 shops and two schools.

M: Don't you worry that you're taking more green space away from the city? (8)

W: Look, Mr. Sharples, you must understand that this city needs more affordable housing.

M: But surely we have to consider the environment as well. (8) Will you be living here or will you be in a suburb where you can see trees everywhere?

W: I'd gladly live in one of these homes. In fact, I'll let you into a secret. I grew up in this area.

M: Really? I didn't know that.

W: Oh yes, and it wasn't the perfect place you imagine. It was safe and not so crowded, but there was rubbish and dirfevery where 19分微信: 京考一点通(微信号:bjgkzx), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

Text 8

- W: What's the matter?
- M: That's it. I give up.
- W: What do you mean?
- M: This guy is amazing. I've never seen anybody play the guitar on stage like that in person. (10) (12) I might as well stop trying.
- W: But you're good as well.
- M: I'm not in the same league as him. It's time that I changed my profession and started selling insurance or cooking people's dinners. (11)
- W: Don't be silly. Just use him as inspiration. Be the best you can be. Lots of people like your music and I do. (11)
- M: Thank you for your faith.
- W: Remember, the man who we're watching once couldn't play the guitar at all. He had to learn and practice to get to this level. (12)
- M: I bet he practiced every day of his life.
- W: Have confidence in your ability, and enjoy the show.

Text 9

- M: I hate to tell you this, but the picnic has been cancelled.
- W: Because of the rain?(13)
- M: Yes.
- W: Did you still play your soccer game?
- M: Oh sure, we finished it ten minutes ago. It was hard playing in the mud. (14) Everyone was slipping and falling.
- W: You're crazy. Um, my lab experiment has also been cancelled, so I don't have much to do tonight.
- M:You know, my roommate is an art major. He's always telling me about the Minneapolis Institute of Art. It's not far from here, and it's free. I hear they even have a number of things from China.
- W: Really ? I can't believe it! (15)
- M: It's even more than that. There's even a separate hall for Chinese collections.
- W: I wonder what kinds of Chinese collections are shown there.
- M: My roommate says there are many interesting things like Chinese water paintings, handcrafts, jewelries, and other fascinating stuff.(16) We can go there and look around for a while, and you can tell me all about them.
- W: That's great! Let's go.(15)

Text 10

Good evening, gentlemen and boys! Thank you for being here this evening. We're here to congratulate the top achievers of this year. The boys here have worked hard in order to be a part of this ceremony. (17)(18) Recognition of achievement can make us push ourselves and reach our full potential. The prizewinners are a true representation of everything that we value here at Hampton School. I have every confidence that you young men will be precisely the kind of young people who will make a positive difference to the country and the world. (18) Your success will be built on being true to yourself. You should recognize your problems and doubts as well as your positive qualities. I remember listening to an interview with Andy Murray, one of the top tennis players in the world. (19) After he was defeated in the first round of a tournament by a much lower ranked player, the media went crazy. However, Murray was straightforward and wise. "Nobody died here," he said, "I only lost a tennis match, nothing more." We are proud of our prizewinners today. They should be proud of themselves. But let's be clear, if you link motivation to winning prizes in life, you set yourself up for disappointment. The greatest prize of all is that you can look yourself in the eye and say, "I tried my absolute best." (20)



关于我们

北京高考在线创办于 2014 年,隶属于北京太星网络科技有限公司,是北京地区极具影响力的中学升学服务平台。主营业务涵盖:北京新高考、高中生涯规划、志愿填报、强基计划、综合评价招生和学科竞赛等。

北京高考在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户 50W+,网站年度流量数千万量级。用户群体立足于北京,辐射全国 31 省市。

北京高考在线平台一直秉承"精益求精、专业严谨"的建设理念,不断探索"K12 教育+互联网+大数据"的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供新鲜的高 考资讯、专业的高考政策解读、科学的升学规划等,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供 "衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和北京近百所中学达成合作关系,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座数干场,帮助数十万考生顺利通过考入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力

未来,北京高考在线平台将立足于北京新高考改革,基于对北京高考政策研究及北京高校资源优势,更好的服务全国高中家长和学生。

推荐大家关注<mark>北京高考在线网站官方微信公众号:京考一点通</mark>,我们会持续为大家整理分享最新的高中升学资讯、政策解读、热门试题答案、招生通知等内容!



官方微信公众号:京考一点通 咨询热线: 010-5751 5980 官方网站: <u>www.gaokzx.com</u> 微信客服: gaokzx2018